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               Newsletter:  Margaret Haslam 01372 724138, 3 Elm Grove Epsom KT18 7LZ

                Membership Secretary and Newsletter Distribution: Steve Roebuck  0208 394 2168

                Show Secretary: Cathy Flitter 07821 277708

Dear Member, if you have any news or garden related small ads that you would like to be included in the Newsletter, please phone me, 01372 724138, or email me, margarethaslam6@gmail.com
Looking forward to our lovely Flower Show on July 24th!
Helpers are very welcome on Friday 23rd at 5pm. Cathy has managed to hire the whole ground floor of St Martin's School, so there will be plenty of room to spread ourselves out this time, and apply all covid restrictions on spacing and hygiene. We are also planning delicious cream teas to be eaten outside on the grass. If you have a trophy from a previous Show we need it back! Please contact Cathy.

We do need somebody to staff the Book Stall, we have been given some lovely gardening books, some autographed. More are welcome. Also if you would like to help in any way, please let Cathy know.

Do enter the Show, it is much more fun to put something in  rather than think 'Mine is better than that!' when you are walking round later. The most you can lose is 20p!

To enter the Show: decide what you are going to enter, let Cathy know before 7pm on Thursday 22nd, phone 07821 277708 or email catherine.flitter2@ntlworld.com, and then bring your entry to St Martin's School before judging starts at 11am on Saturday morning and pay 20p for each entry, exact payment on the day in an envelope please. Last month's Newsletter (and our website) had all the classes listed, note that there are categories included from Spring and Autumn for photography and craft.
On 21st June Olivia Kirk gave us a lovely talk about low-allergen planting and bees. I am ever so sorry that I missed the beginning of this talk, badly timed phone call! I came in to see some lovely photographs of trees recommended for low allergen content, and was so pleased to see Amelanchier Lamarckii amongst them. I do enjoy this small tree in our garden, it is always doing something! In Spring the unfolding leaves are a pretty bronze colour, then follows masses of pure white flowers, in June the berries are ripening from red to dark purple and the birds are eating them as quickly as they can. Smaller birds can sit on the thin branches and eat the berries within reach, but the great joy is watching hefty pigeons crashing their wings together as they try to grab a mouthful of fruit before the tree branches bend and drop them on the ground. I have tried a berry and don't think they are that exciting myself! In Autumn all the leaves will turn red. Can't ask for more! Other recommended trees are Cornus Kousa, Paulownia Tomentosa, lovely purple flowers like foxgloves and needs a lot of space, Cercis Siliquastrum, the forest pansy tree, purple blossom before the leaves open, Fagus sylvatica 'Dawyck', Liriodendrum, Koelreuteria paniculata, the golden rain tree with panicles of golden flowers and Parrotia persica.
Hedges can be used as protection from pollen spreading from neighbouring gardens and as a screen against vehicle pollution. Ideally you could plant a hedge with all female plants to shed very little pollen and even clean with a hose pipe to remove trapped particles.

Another idea would be to plant a rose hedge, just plant them closer together than you usually would so that the branches overlap. Good roses to try are Rosa Glauca with its good red stems, or Lichfield Angel from David Austin, big cream flowers, Olivia Austin Rose, pretty pale pink flowers that repeat flower very well or perhaps Jacqueline du Pre, large white semi-double flowers with pronounced pink stamens. My rose book says 'rudely healthy', always good!

Then followed lists of plants that would enjoy different growing conditions and would also be low allergenic.
Olivia has been working for some years on a Low-Allergy Planting Plan. This consists of Plant cards with photos and information about heights and flowering times and suitable companions that would look good together, all contained in an A6 ring bound folder, with holes punched for easy browsing so that gardens can be planned round the kitchen table rather than by trial and error at the garden centre.

Then followed her tips for encouraging bees and wild-life. Did you know that 90% of UK bees are solitary? Olivia didn't mention honey bees in this talk because they are already looked after by beekeepers.
The females of these wild bees will hibernate over Winter and need feeding when they wake up in Spring, so early flowers such as Aconites and Snowdrops are a life-line to them. Some bees live underground, so don't be surprised when you see them appear from cracks in your lawn. You can buy decorative bee houses in tear shapes, filled with hollow slices of bamboo. You could also plant meadow seed mixes, perhaps just a small patch in your garden to help bees. Lindum turf make this easy by selling wild seed mats by the metre, you just roll them out where you want the wild flowers to bloom and the mat suppresses the good soil underneath and provides ideal growing conditions. A farmer near Olivia has devoted land to natural bee keeping and fastened insulated hives in his trees from beekindhives. As they are higher up they keep warmer than a hive would on the ground. These look rather like barrels that are hollow inside, and the bees fly up inside and build their own frames, moving further up inside when the weather gets colder. You don't collect the honey, it is all left to feed the bees.

A new trend is 'No-mow May', where dandelions are allowed to flourish on lawns. Olivia couldn't quite enjoy the untidy look of this and compromised by mowing just the strip round the edge of her lawn and leaving the middle shaggy. This was surprisingly alright, and has developed into 'No-mow June' as well.

More plants to look out for are sterile ones that have been bred to make nectar but not set seed. There are very popular flowers amongst these, such as Bowles Mauve Wallflower, Helenium 'Sahin's Early Flowerer', Geranium 'Roxanne' and 'Patricia', Nepeta 'Six Hills Giant', you will need a wire basket over this to keep cats off until it has grown big enough not to be squashed! Also Aster 'Monch' and Geum 'Totally Tangerine'.
Wool Carder Bees like to collect the felt from woolly leaves. They would enjoy Salvia argentea, Phlomis russeliana, Stachys Byzantina 'Big Ears', Echinops ritro 'Veitch's Blue' and Lychnis coronaria.
Olivia finished by giving us some email addresses for bee friendly plant shops. She recommends Rosy Bee as a good mail order plant shop, also Dorset Perennials and Crocus. There is also the plantfinder on the RHS web-site if you want to find something in particular. 

For bargain prices though look out for Plant Sales at Flower Shows and Fetes! 
On Monday 19th July at 8pm Howard Drury will talk to us about 'Gardening through Covid.'
Steve has had an email from Claire Smith at Epsom and Ewell Borough Council saying that they have had lots of enquiries asking if anyone is willing to help vulnerable peope in their gardens. If you want to find out more contact csmith @epsom-ewell.gov.uk.
Age Concern  are also usually looking for volunteers.
What to do in the garden in July:
The garden is in full swing with many gardens at their peak in July, along with the veg. plot full of produce. It's a lovely time of year in the garden.

One of the main gardening tasks in July is dead-heading the various flowering plants. For most plants this just means snipping off the spent flowers. It is important not to dead-head any plant which you want to display berries or hips later in the year such as Rosa Rugosa or honeysuckle.
Dead-heading will keep summer plants and bedding at its best and prolong flowering. If your plant has flowered and set seed, so it can reproduce, job done, and plants are reluctant to flower again. Some plants need so much dead-heading, it can be easier to take the shears to the top growth and often a second flush will follow, as with Alchemills mollis and hardy geraniums. [Not pelargoniums.] Chives and Nepeta also benefit from being cut back. Some plant food will help too.

For roses you can just snap off the spent flower head, but if you have your secateurs in hand, you could cut back neatly from the dead flower to the next leaf joint.  

Suckers can be a problem with roses. Many are grafted onto rootstocks, and suckers can grow from these and be so vigorous that they can weaken the rose. Using thick gloves, go to the base of the plant, scrape away the soil and if the sucker is not too established it may be possible to pull it away below the rose graft at the base. Otherwise you will have to prune it away to avoid damaging the plant, but it might grow again. Keep picking your Sweet-peas. 
Try Clematis cuttings, cut off some recent growth and snip off 8-10 cm lengths with the node in the middle of the stem. Put a polythene bag over the pot and don't let them dry out. Good luck!    
Best wishes Margaret
